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An Old White-breasted Nuthatch.--In the Bulletin, Volume IV 
(1928), pages 29 and 110, something of the history of White-breasted 
Nuthatch No. 56530 banded by Mrs. G. H. Caughey at Antrim, New 
Hampshire, was published. Under date of December 29, 1929, Mrs. 
Caughey writes that this bird, a male, banded May 4, 1923, repeated 
September 30, 1923; June 11, 1924; March 5, May 2, August 18 and 22, 
October 19, and November 15, 1925; February 11, 1926; May ,5 and October 
2, 1928; and May 25 and December 2, 192•9. This bird 'is apparently a 
permanent resident, and on the last date given he was at least seven and 
one-half years old.--C. L. W. 

"Der Vogelzug," a New Ornithological Journal--Bird-banding in 
several European countries, notably in Germany and England, has been 
carried on longer and more intensive)y than in the United States or Canada. 
In Germany in particular migration studies have been made by two thor- 
oughly organized banding stations as parts of Vogelwarren, or bird observa- 
tories, located about four hundred and fifty miles apart east and west, one 
located at Rossitten, situated on a sandspit about forty-five miles long 
separating a large lagoon from the Baltic Sea in northeastern Germany. 
The other is located on the island of Helgoland in the North Sea, made 
famous by G/itke's long period of bird-observation. Bird-banding and 
bird-observation on Helgoland are conducted by a division of the German 
Biological Station located here. The Helgoland banding station is equipped 
for general biological research and has laboratories devoted to work in con- 
nection with bird-banding, which is conducted primarily to study bird- 
migration. 

The banding work at both Helgoland and Rossitten is in charge of 
trained scientific observers. Dr. Rudolf Drost directs the work at the 
former station, and Dr. Ernest Sehiiz at the latter station. 

The new journal is published under the auspices of these two observa- 
tories and banding stations and the German Ornithological Society, of which 
Dr. Erwin Stresemann is General Secretary. Dr. Drost and Dr. Sehiiz are 
also the editors of Der Vogelzug. 

The new journal will be issued quarterly. The first number, which ap- 
peared in January of this year is reviewed in this number of Bird-Banding. 
This publication, backed as it is by well-known ornithologists and the 
leading German ornithological society, should serve to increase interest 
in bird-banding in the United States and in Canada.--C. L. W. 

A Wood Thrush Return-1 S.--Miss Cora M. Teot, of New Haven, 
Connecticut, reports taking a Wood Thrush (Hylocichla mustelina) Return- 
1 S at her station. This is the first instance of a returning bird of this 
species that has come to our attention. It should be stated. however, that 
only a few individuals of this species have been banded.--C}. L. W.' 

A Song Sparrow Return and Recovery.--The Biological Survey 
reports that a Song Sparrow banded by Dr. E. G. Rowland at Belchertown, 
Massachusetts, September 3, 1925, was trapped by Verdi Burteh at 
Branchport, New York, September 12, 1929. This bird, which was at 
least four years old when last recorded, was also a return August 8, 1926, 
repeating in September, 1926, on the 8th and 15th, and was probably on 
its nesting-area when banded. That it should have been in western New 


